
June 17, 2024

Dear Mayor, Council Members, and Tree Advisory Committee Applicants,

We are pleased to review the applications for the Tree Advisory Committee. ReLeaf Petaluma is
excited to see so much local energy to increase and preserve our urban tree canopy throughout our
town. We applaud each candidate for their support of urban forestry, building climate resilience and a
healthier city for everyone.

We invite all applicants that are not chosen to serve on the Tree Advisory committee at this
time, to consider joining our fun and hard working volunteers with ReLeaf Petaluma.

We offer many terrific opportunities to grow and support a healthy urban tree canopy, in roles that
offer similar visibility, responsibility and leadership that the Tree Advisory Committee service offers.

Please reach out to releafpetaluma@gmail.com to get involved. We look forward to a fantastic 2024
and hope you can join us.

ReLeaf Petaluma
www.releafpetaluma.org





Transit Advisory Committee

Dave Alden: You all know Dave much more than I do. I have learned so much detailed
information from Dave on a variety of city planning issues, He is very approachable,
thinks very deeply about the issues before him and brings a huge base of knowledge and
experience that is second to none in town. I feel very lucky to have access to such a
wealth of knowledge and insight, and the city is fortunate to have such a strong advisor
at the ready.

Planning:

Blake Hooper: He is well known to all of you on the Council. He is someone that puts
fairness and equity at the forefront, and brings a deep understanding of the planning
process to every decision. His leadership on the Planning Commission has been strong.
Even in disagreement I have found him to be a good listener, to consider the options
presented and make a sound argument for his position.

Tree Advisory Committee: 
You have wonderful applicants. The current committee members running again have done a
great job - they ask probing, thoughtful questions and put the time into understanding the
value and benefits of expanding our tree canopy. You have a wealth of opportunity here - I am
heartened that so many strong people are coming out in support of trees. Between the city,
ReLeaf and other conservation groups locally - we should have no problem giving all of these
applicants very rewarding roles supporting urban tree canopy.

Thank you,

-- 
-----------------------------------------
Eric Leland (he/him)




